



Maxim Galimov Deputy Head of the "Sanguis" Blood Bank Ekaterinburg

Transfusion meeting in Ekaterinburg



Ekaterinburg view from Vysotskii skyscraper

A scientific and practical conference titled: "The urgent problems of Transfusiology" took place on September 4 - 5, 2013. Leading transfusionologists of Sverdlovsk, Chelyabinsk, Tyumen, Kurgan, Perm Regions, Udmurtia, the Republic of Bashkortastan, the Khanty-Mansi Autonomous Area - Ugra participated in the conference.

The scientific programme started after the official opening by Eugene Zhiburt who is the President of the Russian Transfusionist Association.

The Ural Medical Academy presented a report by the Professor of the Chair of Anaesthesiology and Resuscitation Kulikov. The report focussed on the up-to-date transfusion tactics in obstetrics.

European guests shared their experience in providing donor blood safety with the technics of inactivation of viruses in blood components. A report on this subject was presented by Kardozo Marsia from Belgium. Transfusionist perceived the lectures of the blood service specialists from Moscow, St.Petersburg, Nizhni Novgorod, Chelyabinsk, Sverdlovsk Region with great interest.

During the work of the conference the Exposition of the producers and suppliers of medical facilities for blood service functioned. On September 5, a round-table discussion took place that discussed "The Blood Service of the present day" with moderator professor Eugene Zhiburt. The specialists had a great possibility to discuss the pressing questions of up-to-date transfusiology and to determine the future strategy.



Delegates from the Ural region

The organisers of the conference were the Ministry of Public Health of Sverdlovsk Region and the Blood Bank 2 Sanguis, and they succeeded in conducting the conference at high rate and in warm and friendly atmosphere.